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Year 11 Students - Teacher Assessed Grades 

The end of the school year has not been like a normal one for students or our staff!  It is vital that 
we support our students with this unusual transition phase.   
 
A summary of how grades will be allocated from OFQUAL is shown below. This information is also 
available on our website by clicking here 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

GCSE Results Day is Thursday 12th August 2021 
 

Our school’s Exam team will be on hand to explain/guide with information and detail. If 
you feel your child’s grade is not correct, there is an appeals process. Please check with us 
for further information. Please refer to the letter that was sent, which is also available on 
our website.  
 

https://www.thehubschool.org.uk/parentcarer/parentcarer-1-1-1-1
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New Website for Parents and Carers to Help Their Children Catch-Up  

The Department for Education has launched an information site for parents, to support 
children of all age ranges and abilities catch up on lost learning from the pandemic.  

The site features advice and support for parents of children with special educational needs 
and disabilities (SEND), as well as programmes, resources and activities for children and 
young people this summer.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

Coming soon!  

Nasal Flu Vaccination  

 

The Nasal Flu Vaccination is now required to be offered to 
all secondary school children up to and including Year 11 
(but not children 16 years or older).  

 

We will be sending out further information on our return 
in September.  

 

https://educationcatchup.campaign.gov.uk/
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A Message from our Attendance Manager  

Well done to 9B for being the best attending form this year and winning The Attendance 
League Trophy, as well as McDonalds! 

 

A reminder that the following incentives are in place for the next academic year: 

 Daily points count towards “Award Fridays” - Students are only able to get these 
points if they attend or have a valid reason for their absence.  

 £5 voucher and certificate for those with over 95% attendance each term / £10 
voucher for those with 100% attendance.  

 £10 voucher and certificate for the student with the most improved attendance each 
term.  

 Attendance Raffle at the end of each half term—For every week of full attendance, a 
ticket will go in the draw. The prize is worth £25!  

 The Attendance League—Every half term the best attending form wins a meal out 
and a trophy for the form room.  

 At least three students will be picked at random each week to win a chocolate bar. 
You will only win if you have attended for the full week.  
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Sports Day  

The Hub School held an extra curriculum Sports 
Day, where the competitive sides of both students 
and staff came out. Students showcased their 
sporting talents in the sunshine.  

 

Our students and staff finished off an 
enjoyable day with a Euro’s-inspired 
football tournament—look out Jack 
Grealish!  

 

Rainbow Friday  

Staff and students at The Hub School showed off their 
colourful side, to celebrate Pride month. Awareness was 
spread and money was raised in order to support LGBTQ+ 
communities.  

 

 

It has been a busy month at The Hub School!  
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Emergency Services Day   

An Emergency Services Day was held at 
The Hub School. Mrs Rainforth organised 
and coordinated an exciting and 
educational day for the students.  

A variety of Emergency Services were in 
attendance on the day. The Hub School 
gave a warm welcome to staff from 
Yorkshire Air Ambulance, Hull Royal, 
Humberside Police and Humberside Fire 
Department. A local teenager, Mr 
Roberts, also attended and spoke about 
his experience with the Emergency 
Services, after a traumatic collision with 
a motorist.  

Thank you to all who were involved on the day.  

Visit from Hull City Councillors  

Cllr S McMurray (cabinet member for children and 
young people’s services) and Cllr A Akbar (cabinet 
member for communities) visited The Hub School to 
meet with our GCSE Citizenship students.  

Thank you to both Councillors for visiting The Hub 
School, and thank you to Mr Sumpton for organising 
the visit.  
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The East Riding Food Poverty Alliance  
 

As we reach the summer break, we would like to alert and 
share with you details from the East Riding Food Poverty 
Alliance.  
 
The East Riding Food Poverty Alliance are working in 
partnership with East Riding of Yorkshire Council in the 
provision of a summer holiday food pack. The food parcels 
are funded by the Department for Education.  
 
All children on Free School Meals are able to access 2 food hampers over the summer holidays. 
Please visit www.erfpa.org.uk to book your click and collect slot at the nearest location to you. If 
you require any assistance, please call 01482 871077.  
 
These food hampers are in addition to the Covid Support Vouchers.  
The click and collect website will be live from the 19th July 2021.  

Covid Local Support Grant—Free School Meal Support  
 

The Government has announced an extension to the Covid Local Support Grant, until 30th 
September 2021. This means that all students who are eligible for Free School Meals who also 
have an address in the East Riding are able to access Free School Meal vouchers to cover the 6 
week Summer Holidays.  
 
On behalf of the East Riding Council, The Hub School will provide eligible students with vouchers, 
totalling £90. This equates to £15 per week.  
 
Year 11 students who have now left The Hub School, as they have 
ceased to be of compulsory school age, will be included and 
receive Free School Meal vouchers, if they are eligible to do so.  
 
Students who attend East Riding Schools but live in other local authorities would need to contact 
their home local authority to access the scheme in their own area.  
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East Riding Holiday Activities and Food Programme  

Following the success of the Easter Holiday Activity Programme, The East 
Riding of Yorkshire Council will be providing a summer and Christmas 
Holiday Programme, as part of the national Holiday Activities and Food 
Programme (HAF) for children and young people who are eligible for Free 
School Meals.  

The HAF Programme provides opportunities for children to participate in 
engaging activities in a safe environment which supports the development of resilience, character 
and well-being, along with their wider educational attainment.  

The food component of the scheme is designed to tackle the issue of holiday hunger, by providing 
quality nutritious food and knowledge of health nutrition.  

A wide range of activities have been planned for the East Riding, including sports and outdoor play 
clubs, artist activities in partnership with local heritage sites, theatres and music workshops and 
Lego ‘STEAM’ sessions in East Riding Libraries.  

 

 

 

 

The East Riding of Yorkshire Council are working in 
partnership with East Yorkshire Food Poverty 
Alliance, to offer food hampers to eligible students.  

Parents and Carers 

You can sign up to the HAF newsletter and view details of all HAF activities that are 
available during the holidays.  

Please visit — https://www.activeeastriding.co.uk/holiday-activities-and-food/  

https://www.activeeastriding.co.uk/holiday-activities-and-food/
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Goole Youth Action 

Summer Holiday Programme 2021 

The Summer Programme is being co-ordinated by 
Goole Youth Action and has been made possible by 
funding from the ERYC’s Active Towns Community Grant and The 
Humberside Police Crime Commissioner’s Crime Reduction Fund 
which is in partnership with ERYC’s Community Safety Partnership.  

 

If you would like to find out the dates and times of all planned activities, please click here 

 

Contacts 

Castaway Music Theatre—Estcourt Street, Goole. Contact: Paula Rylatt (weekday 
mornings) - 01405 761423.  

ERYC—Bike Library and Have a Field Day events. Contact: Mike Nicholson—07824 
430288.  

ERYC—Goole Leisure Centre—North Street, Goole. Contact: 01405 769005.  

Goole Youth Action (GYA) events. Contact: Phil Jackson—07463 829441.  

Moorlands / GYA Detached Youth Project. Contact: Neil Begbie—07487 634187.  

Revive Youth Projects—Mariners Street, Goole. Contact: Steve Green—07947 013960.  

Moorlands Youth Hub—Moorlands Centre, Old Goole. Contact: Neil Begbie—07487 
634187.  

Trinity Youth Space—Clifton Gardens, Goole. Contact: Richard Ellerby—07484 338710.  

Junction—Paradise Place, Goole. Contact: Nicola Dixon—01405 763652.  

 

 

 

file:///W:/ADMIN/WEBSITE/Newsletters/Goole Youth Action Summer Holiday Programme 2021.pdf
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Bridlington Southside—Summer Youth Activities Programme 2021  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Every Thursday from 29th July to 2nd September 2021.  

From 6:00pm to 8:30pm  

RNLI Lifeboat Station, The Spa Promenade, Bridlington, YO15 3JH  

 

Activity Provider’s Information  

Bridlington Rugby Club—https://bridlingtonrufc.rfu.club/  

Bridlington Road Runners—https://www.bridlingtonrr.co.uk/index.htm  

Bridlington Rovers—https://www.bridrovers.co.uk/  

DJ Methodz—https://djmethodz.co.uk/  

East Riding Boxercise—https://www.facebook.com/East-Riding-Boxercise  

East Riding of Yorkshire Council—https://www.eastriding.gov.uk/  

ERVAS Volunteen—https://www.ervas.org.uk/youngpeople/

volunteen/  

RNLI—https://rnli.org/find-my-nearest/lifeboat-stations/

bridlington-lifeboat-station  

Skyball Volleyball—https://skyballclub.co.uk/  

 

PRIZES SNACKS DJ-ing 

BOXERCISE SPORTS GAMES 

Scan the QR Code below 

to register your place 

Are you a young person, 

aged 11—18 years, living in 

Bridlington?  

 

If you answered YES, why 

not join us at the Southside 

Youth Activities. 

https://bridlingtonrufc.rfu.club/
https://www.bridlingtonrr.co.uk/index.htm
https://www.bridrovers.co.uk/
https://djmethodz.co.uk/
https://www.facebook.com/East-Riding-Boxercise
https://www.eastriding.gov.uk/
https://www.ervas.org.uk/youngpeople/volunteen/
https://www.ervas.org.uk/youngpeople/volunteen/
https://rnli.org/find-my-nearest/lifeboat-stations/bridlington-lifeboat-station
https://rnli.org/find-my-nearest/lifeboat-stations/bridlington-lifeboat-station
https://skyballclub.co.uk/
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Goodbye Tony!  

Tony is a SMASH Practitioner who has been 
coming into The Hub School to work with 
our students.  

Thank you for all of your hard work Tony. It 
is appreciated by all at The Hub School. You 
will be greatly missed by those you have 
helped throughout your time here.  

We value the importance of the work you have done and the connections you have made with 
some of our students. You have helped the school link up with outside organisations, which have 
allowed us to access further support for our students. Your drive and determination is admirable. 
We appreciate the time and effort that has gone into getting the outside quadrant set up. The 
Hub School now has a nice relaxing sensory area for our students to enjoy.  

We wish you the best of luck at your new schools!  

 

 

 

 

 



Term Dates 

Students finish school for the Summer Holidays on Thursday 22nd July 2021 

Monday 6th September—Staff Training Day 

Tuesday 7th September—Staff Training Day  

Wednesday 8th September—Key Stage 3 students return 

Thursday 9th September—Key Stage 4 students return  
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COVID-19 Track and Trace  

Contact Tracing for Children and young people is changing from the 19th July 2021, following the 
move to step 4 arrangements. We have provided guidance with regards to this change, which is 
available on our Coronavirus Information page. The documents explain what the changes are, the 
tracing journey and answers to key questions.  

We hope you find this guidance helpful.  

 

Finally, we want to thank you for your continued 
support over the past year. As always, we are very 

proud of our students, and we wish you a very 
enjoyable summer. We look forward to welcoming 

you back in September. We have provided reminder 
dates for your return below.  

https://www.thehubschool.org.uk/parentcarer/coronavirus-information

